Graduate Council Meeting Minutes, 2/6/19

Call to order

Members Present:  C. Anderson, L. Broberg, M. Mayer, C. Nelson, D. Schuldberg,  S. Stan, S. Rinfret,  E. Voronina, N. White  
Members Absent/Excused:  B. Baker, M. Beavers,  A . Kinch 
M. Murphy, C. Palmer, S. Ross, R. Smith, S. Whittenburg
Guest: S. Mills   
· Approval of 1/16/19 minutes

Communications
· The Geography Move was postponed at the Faculty Senate.  It requests clarification on how the Geography deficit will be addressed before it voted. 
Business Items
· The Council quickly reviewed the Curriculum workload and agreed on the adjustments below. The Council will not meet next week to allow the subcommittees to review the forms. 

	Subcommittee
	Level  II
	L I
	ProgMod
	
	E-curr

	Humanities
	IA
	1
	2
	
	7

	Professional Schools
	IA
	2
	2
	
	3

	Sciences
	
	1
	
	
	4

	Social Science 
	1
	
	2
	
	3


· The Journalism program move was approved with the note pertaining to no changes to existing resources of graduate programs.  Neither unit feels the move is controversial, however both have interim deans that are trying to work out the details.  


· None of the subcommittees had program review documents ready for discussion. 

· AVP Scott Mills provided an overview of the Faculty Research Incentive Program (FRIP).  The materials were just posted to the website.  Due to a change in federal uniform guidance, UM can no longer have dual salaries.  The Research rate paid by external funding was a way for researchers to be recruited and retained at comparable salaries to peer institutions.  UM was notified of this situation by a recent NSF audit. Many campuses had to address this issue and use the same mechanism.  The web document states:   ”Through FRIP, any faculty member can complement summer salary by directing additional external grant funding of their research effort to the Academic Year (AY) at the Institutional base rate. State funds released by external funding will be directed to a newly created FRIP pool from which the incentive payments will be funded.” VP Mills has reviewed several examples and has not found a scenario where faculty lose money.   

The FRIP will allow faculty to negotiate with their dean for external funding buyout for research.  This acknowledges the expectations beyond teaching and service.  This can help faculty be more explicit about what they do out of the classroom. The cost match system is on the radar for review. 

He has developed workarounds for complicated scenarios.  The frequently asked questions address some of these.   The FRIP costs grants approximately $2,000 more because of the treatment of fringe and health insurance.  It is calculated between 35-40% but when it comes into FRIP pool.  Faculty receive 75% of the FRIP award. Then 15% pays social security and retirement, leaving 10% as a buffer which goes to the University Grant Program.  

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
